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It’s winter.   Unless one loves snow and outdoor 
winter activities, this particular winter in our own 
locale has been especially kind so far.  The days of 
sunlight already are becoming noticeably brighter and 
longer. 

For many this time of year can be challenging or 
difficult.  The darkness and isolation can become 
emotionally draining and overwhelming.  So it is 
helpful to be with others, to find ways to be creative, 
to dream, to seek ways to be God’s light of love and 
presence. 

It is a time of year between growing seasons, a 
time when nature rests and recuperates from a 
growing season that ended, a time when nature 
readies to give birth and bloom in a new one. 

This in-between season is a metaphor for Christ 
Church right now.  The Search Committee has 
conducted conversations and received responses on 
surveys.  The Search Committee is now processing 

what it has heard, in order to prepare a profile for a new rector and for a new growing 
season of mission and outreach, service and witness, all in the name of Jesus and his reign 
of God’s unconditional love.   The Holy Spirit willing the profile will be ready for release 
about the time of Easter, the day of resurrection.  Please pray for the Search Committee in 
this new phase of its work.    

HIGHLIGHTS 

February 2 
Annual Meeting, following one 

service at 9:00 a.m. 
 
February 17 
Presidents’ Day 
 
February 18 
Vestry Meeting 
 
February 26 
Ash Wednesday service 12:00 

p.m. 
Ash Wednesday service 7:30 

p.m. 
 
February 28 
Lenten Fish Fry 4-7 p.m. 
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In addition the Annual Meeting after worship on Sunday, February 2, will lift up and 
celebrate the ministry and work of Christ Church in the growing season of 2019.  The 
conversation will elect new leaders and generate direction and goals for 2020.   Please read 
the Annual Report booklet.  Please be present for the Annual Meeting and participate in the 
discussion.  Please pray for the Vestry and all the congregation leaders who give their time 
and efforts to build up this congregation and its good work.   

Finally, February 26, Ash Wednesday, begins the season of Lent.  Two worship 
services will be offered.  This also is part of the spiritual discipline of preparing for a new 
growing season, of entering and walking more deeply the way of love of Jesus.  In Lent we 
are challenged to give up what is hurtful and take on what is helpful, to give up harmful 
habits of thinking and acting and to learn new habits of giving and caring.  Please join us for 
worship and prayer on Ash Wednesday. 

God’s peace and blessings, 
Pastor Rick Klafehn 
Interim Rector 

 
 

 

 
A Prayer for Our Search Process 

 
Dear God, giver of every good gift: Look graciously on your whole church and our parish.  
Help us, we pray, as we search both for a new rector and for your proper direction of our 
life together.  Open our minds to your guidance through prayer, peacefulness, and through 
listening attentively to the people of the parish, in love.  Prepare us to receive a faithful 
pastor who will care for all your people and equip us to serve you in the parish, in our 
families, in the community and beyond; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
  



Christ Church Prayer Chain 

Priest or Wardens 
315-682-5795 

 
rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

Michael Bull 
315-682-2855 

 
mwbull@syr.edu  

Jim Willhite 
315-247-4792 (cell) 

 
jimwillhite@ieee.org  

Marjorie Edwards 
315-247-0027 

 
ed8845@gmail.com  

 

Christ Church Vestry Members 
 

2019-2020 Wardens 
Catherine Montes 
Dwayne Wisbey 

 
2019-2020 Vestry Members 

Suzanne Ball 
Chris Denny 

Stu Eddy 
Ron Hebert 

Peter Geiskopf (retiring) 
Sue Padjen (retiring) 

Amy Trail (end of term as replacement member) 
Candy Willhite 

Mike Montes, Clerk 
Anne Whyte, Treasurer 

 
Vestry Candidates 

Catherine Montes, Warden 
Doug Allen 
Jean Regan 
Amy Trail  

 
 

Search Committee Members 
Candy Willhite, Chair 

Dwayne Wisbey 
John Ball 

Kathy Byrum 
Lori Gibson 

Deirdre Popp 
Jim Tifft

Eucharistic Visitors:  
Coming to Visit When 
Needed 
 
Christ Church is 
fortunate to have two 
people who are licensed 
as Eucharistic Visitors.  A 
Eucharistic Visitor is a lay 
person who brings the 
consecrated bread and 
wine from the Holy 
Eucharist to people who 
are not able to attend 
the service on Sunday.  
Eucharistic Visitors bring 
communion to people 
who are in the hospital, 
rehabilitation centers, 
assisted living facilities, 
nursing homes and those 
who are at home.  If you 
are not able to attend 
church and would like to 
request that communion 
be brought to you, 
please contact the office 
and one of our 
Eucharistic Visitors can 
arrange to bring it to 
you. 
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:rector@christchurchmanlius.org
mailto:mwbull@syr.edu
mailto:jimwillhite@ieee.org
mailto:ed8845@gmail.com


Vestry Voices: Biographies of Vestry Candidates 
 
Doug Allen - Vestry 
Doug is a 1985 graduate of Syracuse University. Upon graduation, he returned home to Rhode Island and 
purchased Clark Mini Fastener, a manufacturer of miniature components for optical, jewelry, and 
electronic industries.  He sold it in 2010 to a competitor and now works as an independent sales rep for his 
old company, going to Rhode Island for a week each month to see customers. 
 

Doug’s community activities all took place in Rhode Island.  As a member of Christ Episcopal Church in 
Lincoln, he served as a Senior Warden, Junior Warden, Vestry member as well as serving on Stewardship, 
Being the Head Usher. Lecturing, and working on two Search Committees. 
 

Doug spent 4 years as an elected official on the Lincoln Town Council.  He was a member of the Rotary Club 
of Pawtucket, serving as a President, and Board Member.  He had 18 years perfect attendance and has 
been recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow.  For 9 years, he coached high school lacrosse.  He coached in the 
Lincoln Little League for 7 years. 
 

His daughter, Samantha, 27, lives in Connecticut and his son, Bennett, 23, lives just outside Boston.  A few 
years ago, Doug reconnected with Carla Fischer, an old college girlfriend, who had just moved to 
Fayetteville.  They long distanced their relationship until getting married in May of 2018 at Hendricks 
Chapel on the campus of their Alma Mater.Doug and Carla church shopped through Eastern Syracuse 
before finding a home a few years ago at Christ Church in Manlius.  While here, Doug somehow convinced 
members of the parish to put on Excellent Trouble.  He also serves as a lector.   
 
Jean Regan - Vestry 
I have been a member of Christ Church since I was a young girl--probably 9 years old when I started 
attending with my brothers.  I was baptized and confirmed in our church and attended youth group 
through junior high.  I became more involved with the church in the mid 1980s when I began serving as an 
usher then chancel ministry.  I served on the Vestry around 1995-98 (not sure exactly).  Paul and I were 
married at Christ Church in 1996 and both of our sons were baptized and confirmed there as well.  I 
continue to serve as a Eucharistic Minister. 
 
Amelia (Amy) El-Hindi Trail - Vestry 
Having served the completion of Marie Dawson's term, I was happy to be nominated to the Vestry for this 
upcoming term.  Many of you know that about five years ago, Matt, Stephen, Mia and I relocated to 
Upstate New York after 18 wonderful years in Lexington, KY where we were involved with an historic 
church much like Christ Church.  At heart, we will always be part “Kentuckians.” Our church in Lexington, 
Walnut Hill Church, was a small, beautiful, ecumenical country church steeped in the Presbyterian and 
Episcopal traditions, dating back to the late 1700s.  I served on the Vestry in that church as well, in addition 
to assisting with the small youth education program there. After 31 years in the teaching profession, I am 
now working in the business world and responsible for Human Resources as well as many administrative 
roles for our family business, Filtertech, Inc., located just a few minutes from Christ Church.  In addition to 
serving on the Vestry, I have been involved with teaching Sunday School, Altar Guild, Ornament Painters, 
and have been Assistant Chair and recently Co-Chair of our Christmas Mart.  Christ Church is truly a 
wonderful community and I am happy to serve in any way that I can.   

  



Vestry Voices: Biographies of Vestry Candidates (continued) 
Catherine Montes – Warden 
 
I am Catherine Montes.  I was born in Texas and Baptized in the Methodist Church.  I began my Episcopal 
journey when I was a teenager in Texas. I remember the historical building in Denison, TX with breath 
taking stain glass windows, dark wood pews and walls and the ceiling was painted a beautiful sky blue. The 
rector at the time, Father Forrest, was dynamic and had the most beautiful singing voice so he chanted the 
Eucharist. I was in awe; it was the first time I felt a calming sense of belonging at church. I continued to be 
a member of Episcopal churches in every city I lived. I did not start to participate outside Sunday service 
until 2001 when I became Clerk of the Vestry at St David’s in DeWitt. Then I became a Sunday school 
teacher and helped with the Youth Group. We have been at Christ Church for almost 10 years now.  I have 
served as co-coordinator of Coffee Hour and Kitchen, Clerk of the Vestry, Vestry and I am currently a 
Warden and a member of the Altar Guild. You can also catch me in the kitchen when we feed the masses. 
I’ve enjoyed getting to know other members and to serve in many ministries. I look forward to our 
continued work in finding a new Rector. Mike and I will be celebrating our 27th wedding anniversary in 
May.  I have been a stay at home mom (and volunteer) since leaving the US Secret Service in 1997 to start 
a family. We have 2 children, Makayla (22) is in her senior year of college in Vermont and Matt (19) is a 
sophomore in college and studying in Madrid this semester.  We have lived in Manlius for over 20 years 
with a 3-year break to live in Virginia. I look forward to working with the many warm, caring and talented 
members of Christ Church.  

 
 

 

Sunday Book Conversations 
 
"Discover the Gospel of Matthew" continues on Sunday mornings, at 9 am.  The Gospel of 
Matthew is the primary reading in our Sunday worship services in 2020.  Our series of 8 
faith conversations will take us through Matthew and introduce main themes, concerns, 
and questions.   The Yale Bible Study from Yale Divinity School will serve as our guide.  You 
will find it at https://yalebiblestudy.org/courses/the-gospel-of-matthew/?tab=tab-overview 
Before each session watch the 15 minutes video online and read the study guide.  The 
presenters in the video are Dr. Harold W. Attridge, Sterling Professor of Divinity, and Michal 
Beth Dinkler, Assistant Professor of New Testament, at Yale Divinity School.  The course was 
designed for parish use and is free.  You do not need "Enroll" at the website.  Just show up 
here at Christ Church! 

 
 

Weather Cancellations 
We have been blessed with good and calm weather recently.  In the event of weather 
necessitating the cancellation of Sunday services, we will announce it on Spectrum, send it 
out by email, and have notices on the congregation's FaceBook and websites.   
 

 
 
 

  

https://yalebiblestudy.org/courses/the-gospel-of-matthew/?tab=tab-overview


Christ Church Lenten Fish Fries!! 

 
Lenten Fish Fries will return for Fridays—or Frydays, as the sign says—from February 28 
through April 10, 2020.  Dinners will include fish, French fries, coleslaw, and rolls.  Dinners 
are available to eat in or carry out.  Thanks to Dwayne Wisbey and Michael Bull for 
organizing this ongoing event.  What we need now is for you to come enjoy dinner on the 
Fridays in Lent and to bring your family and friends with you.  Please share the Christ 
Church Facebook events for each Friday’s Fish Fry.   
 

We will need volunteers to help with hospitality, serving, and clean up each Friday.  Please 
speak with Dwayne Wisbey or Doris Stoddard if you are able to help. 
 
 

 
 

FOOD COLLECTION FOR FM FOOD PANTRY 
 
The FM Food Pantry is in need of extra food for their clients 
during February break from school.  To help with this, we will be 
collecting cans of fruit and boxes of cereal through February 9th.  
Any type of canned fruit and cereal will be accepted (just make 
sure to check the date on it first).  Thank you so much for your 

help!  If you have any questions, please contact Sharon Wisbey or Kim Jeffrey.  
 

 
 

The FM Food Pantry has also provided this information to us about the services they 
provided last year, and an update about pet food donations.   
 
First of all, Happy New Year and THANK YOU for your amazing support throughout the 
years.  In 2019, we provided over 40,000 meals to our FM neighbors.  We could not have 
done this without the extreme generosity of you.  Each parish uniquely supports our 
outreach and we sincerely appreciate all your support! As the saying goes, it takes a 
village......  THANK YOU very much! 
 
Also, for those who donate pet food - it appears we have more cat owners than dog owners. 
 
Thank you for your incredible support.  May 2020 bring you all much joy and many 
blessings! 
Linda Napier 



 
“Thank you” hardly begins to express the gratitude that needs to be expressed.  Your 
extraordinarily generous gift at Christmas was such an enormous surprise and a wondrous 
blessing.  It seems I am always repeating myself, but it is true, that it has been such a 
privilege and a joy to serve as your interim rector with such a gifted and dedicated staff and 
such a kind, caring, creative, and hardworking congregation, so eager to share God's 
goodness and blessings with so many and in so many ways.  The Christmas Mart was a 
wonder to behold.  The Christmas music and Christmas services were beautiful.  The holiday 
outreaches, as well as Samaritan Center in January, received abundant participation.  May 
God bless you, as you bless so many others.  And once again, thank you!   
Pastor Rick Klafehn 

 
 

 
Once again, I am deeply appreciative of the generosity of all of you who have made the 
staff Christmas gifts possible, both the check and the ornament.  This is indeed symbolic of 
the giving spirit of all the members of our parish. The biggest gift is the privilege of being 
able to help take care of our facilities on a regular basis.  Working with the rest of our staff 
is a pleasure! 
Peter Winkler- Sexton 
 

 
 

 
  



 

Taizé Worship Service 

 

During Lent we will hold a Taizé worship service on Sunday evenings at 
7:00 p.m.  Taizé is a style of worship that is quiet, meditative and 
prayerful.  Simple music, scripture readings, prayers, and candlelight 
set a thoughtful tone.  Taizé is an ecumenical community in France 
which draws people from all over the world for shared worship and 
work while living in community.  Taizé services will begin on Sunday, 
March 1 and will be offered through Sunday, March 29.  They are 

wonderful as a Lenten discipline or as a time to invite people who might not be comfortable 
with more structured, formal church services, or for whom Sunday mornings do not work.  

 
 
 

 

 
 

First Friday Dinners are on hiatus and will resume in the spring. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  



Samaritan Center Boot & Coat Drive 
  

We will be collecting gently worn boots and coats for the Samaritan 
Center again this year.  They are in particular need of men’s items.  Hats, 
scarves and gloves will also be collected.  The Samaritan Center 
distributes them at no cost to those in need in our community. 
  
Anyone who lives in Central New York knows how relentless the weather 

can be – warm coats and footwear are essential for low income families and the homeless.  
What a great opportunity to clean out our closets and donate items that we are no longer 
wearing.  Please drop off items to Christ Church and we will deliver!  The drive will run from 
February 16th to the 23rd.  
 
Peter Winkler checked in with them and they said the timing of this drive is very good!   
Apparently, they get quite a few donations around Christmas but later in the winter they 
are still in need of these items and their inventory is way down. 

 
 

 
 
 

Upcoming Change Regarding Building Access 
 
In an effort to provide a safer worship environment, the Vestry has decided that all 
entrance doors will be locked 15-20 minutes after the start of the 10:15 service.  The only 
doors that will remain open throughout the service will be the main sanctuary doors.  This 
change will take place in the near future and signs will be put up on entry doors to alert 
everyone. 
 
 

 
 

 
CROSBY HALL PIANO FOR SALE 

 
The piano that is currently housed in Crosby Hall is looking for a new home. 

Christ Church was recently gifted a newer instrument that will better serve our 
long-term needs, which means we need to sell the Mason & Hamlin grand that is 

located to the right of the stage in Crosby Hall. A Christ Church family donated 
this piano to us many years ago, and we would like to give our parishioners the 

chance to purchase the instrument before advertising it to the general public.  If 
you are interested or would like more information, please contact Debbie 

Cunningham at:  315-440-0522 OR cunning@twcny.rr.com 
 



A Message from our Neighbors at ABC House 
 
 

 
 

Dear ABC Friends, 
 
I wanted to personally thank you for your close involvement with the ABC program.  From housing our 
meetings to fund raising for us, you have helped to help our program exist—and succeed.  We could not do 
this without all of you.  It is truly appreciated. 
 
Nancy Durkin, Chair  



 

 

  

Look for more details on these events to come.  

 

Episcopal Youth Event (EYE) in Maryland 

July 7th-11th, 2020 

Held every three years, the Episcopal Youth Event (EYE) is the single largest gathering of youth in the Episcopal 

Church. In 2020, EYE is happening at the University of Maryland and a delegation from CNY is going! Subsidized cost 

is $500 per person including travel, lodging, and meals.   

 

Youth Pilgrimage to our Companion Diocese of El Salvador 

July 15th-22nd, 2020 

High-school and college-age youth will travel to El Salvador with clergy chaperones to learn with children, young 

people, and adults in our Companion Diocese. Learn the country's history and see the role the church has played; 

discover the joys and challenges of daily life in El Salvador; witness the life-saving and life-changing ministries of the 

church at work. Subsidized cost will be $450 plus airfare.   

 

Summer Camping Trip 

August 2nd-6th, 2020 

Join the diocesan youth ministry for five days at the Old Forge Camping Resort, including a day at the Water Safari.   

 

Questions? 

Questions about these events may be directed to Tory and Kristen Blum, Co-Coordinators of Youth Ministry, at (607) 

743-9229 or tblum@cnyepiscopal.org. 

  

tel:+16077439229
tel:+16077439229
mailto:tblum@cnyepiscopal.org


Announcements and Reminders 
 

 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is 
financed by the loose cash offering gathered one Sunday 
each month and by additional donations from parishioners 
and others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from 
the first Sunday of each month is designated for the 
Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a 
line item in the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s 
Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal Church 
Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses 
as the Rector or Priest-in-Charge shall determine.”  Money 
from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, to 
support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the 
wider Church.   
 

 
 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
We have Delta Sonic car wash gift 
certificates available for purchase in the 
church office.  The $10 certificate provides a 
Super Kiss Wash with complimentary 
second wash within 5 days (a $16.20 value) 
and a portion of the purchase stays with 

Christ Church as a fundraiser.   
 
We now have a limited number of Interior Clean wash 
tickets for $12 (an $18.35 value).  These are great for 
people who have the unlimited washes.  Please note there 
is an upcharge for vehicles with three rows of 
seats/oversized vehicles. 
 
 
 

Please remember our furry friends when 
providing your food pantry donations! All 
pet food donations will be given to the FM 
Food Pantry and are much appreciated. 
 

 

 

 
Good News 
Please continue to share your 
good news!  We often share 
our prayer requests and 
concerns but sometimes 
forget to let others celebrate 
with us.  Please feel free to pin 
up news of awards, births, 
school and community plays 
or musicals in which Christ 
Church people are 
participating, articles from the 
paper which feature Christ 
Church people, sports team 
successes, and other happy 
events. 

 
 



 

 
 

 

Pat Barlow is collecting used eye glasses and hearing aids 
for the Pompey Lions Club.  There is a collection box in 
Crosby Hall.   

 
 

 

We are continuing to collect travel size toiletries for We Rise Above the Streets.  If you are 
traveling and won’t be using the complimentary toiletries in the hotel, please save them and 
bring them to church!  A basket is located in the hall between the sanctuary and the stairs 
to Crosby Hall.   
 

 
 

Please continue to use caution when parking in the church’s side 
lot!  A barrier is in place to protect the new siding.  The barrier 
consists of steel posts with pressure-treated lumber.  It is sturdy 
enough to stop a slow-moving vehicle before it damages the new 
siding.  However, we know the space to back out in the side 

parking lot is still tight and therefore we encourage drivers with larger sized vehicles, 
SUVs and vans to park beyond the building or around the back of Crosby Hall.  Please exercise caution 
when backing up toward the building.  We want our siding to stay pretty and your vehicle to remain dent 
free too.  Thank you! 

 
 

SYRACUSE MEMORY CAFÉ 
  

Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in DeWitt provides a place for community for individuals with 
memory changes (Alzheimer’s and other forms of dementia) and their care partners in a safe, welcoming, 
friendly environment.  
  We invite any interested person(s) to join us on the second Wednesday of each month, year round, 
from 10:30 – 12:00 noon.  Each café provides socialization, entertainment and a light lunch.  
 The Syracuse Memory Café is a free program, staffed by volunteers, and all are welcome.  We 
simply require that our guests be people experiencing memory changes and that they have a companion or 
care partner to accompany them.  For more information, please visit our website 
at syracusememorycafe.com or email us at info@syracusememorycafe.com. 

  

http://syracusememorycafe.com/
mailto:info@syracusememorycafe.com


 
   



  
Chancel Schedule—February 2020 

 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 am 
Eucharistic Mins. 

10:15 am 
Lector 

10:15 am 
Prayers 

10:15 am 
Eucharistic Mins. 

10:15 am 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 am 
Ushers/Greeters 

February 2, 4th Sun. after 
Epiphany (Annual Meeting) 
Malachi 3:1-4; Psalm 24:7-

10 
Hebrews 2:14-18 

Luke 2:22-40 

 9:00 am 
Mollie Mills 

9:00 am 
Lynne Couse 

9:00 am 
Peter Winkler 

Lynne Couse (2) 

9:00 am 
Eddie Elliott (+) 
Addie Davies 

9:00 am 
Carol Recker-Hughes 

Travis Newton 

February 9, 5th Sun. after 
Epiphany 

Isaiah 58:1-12; Psalm 
112:1-10 

1 Corinthians 2:1-16 
Matthew 5:13-20 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Eddie Elliott 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
David Whyte 

Jean Regan (2) 

 
Megan Elliott (+) 

Connor Ball 

 
Anne Whyte 
Rob Hughes 

February 16, 6th Sun. after 
Epiphany 

Sirach 15:15-20; Psalm 
119:1-8 

1 Corinthians 3:1-9; 
Matthew 5:21-37 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Walt Norris 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Jean Regan 

Mike Montes (2) 

 
Evie Holder (+) 

Gilly Davies 

 
Kathy Byrum 
Craig Byrum 

February 23, 7th Sun. 
after Epiphany 

Exodus 24:12-18; Psalm 99 
2 Peter 1:16-21 
Matthew 17:1-9 

 
Stu Eddy 

 
Kathy Byrum 

 
David Whyte 

 
Chris Denny 

David Whyte (2) 

 
Lindsay Hebert (+) 

Mac Davies 

 
Lynne Couse 

John Stephenson 

 
(1) = 1st Chalice/ Robed Lector; (2) = 2nd Chalice 

If you are unable to serve, it is your responsibility to find a replacement 
 and notify the office by Wednesday morning.  315-682-5795 

 

  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES February 2020 
 

Ministry 2/2 2/9 2/16 2/23 3/1 

Bread Bakers Cathleen Swanson Candy Willhite Sarah Elliott Marjorie Edwards Cathie Swanson 

Counters David Hughes and  
Jeff Amack 

Kathy Byrum and  
Lori Gibson 

John Stephenson and 
Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 
Susan Hebert 

Becky Walters and 
David Holder 

Altar Guild Catherine Montes and 
Linda Albanese 
Linens: Linda 
Albanese 

Deb Tifft and  
Candy Willhite 
Linens: Candy Willhite 

Linda Albanese and 
Susan Orr 
Linens: Susan Orr 

Marjorie Torelli and 
Robyn Visser 
Linens: Marjorie 
Torelli 

Suzanne Ball and 
Susan Orr 
Linens: Candy Willhite 
Taizé: Robyn Visser 

Coffee Hour 8:00 Annual Meeting and 
Breakfast after one 
service at 9:00 a.m. 

Laurel Mulvihill Dwayne and Sharon 
Wisbey 

Jonathan Brodock and 
Beecher Graham 

Lynwood Bennerson 

Coffee Hour 10:15 Svea and Ed Cook Nell and Nathan 
Bartkowiak 

Kate Armstrong Pat and Nelson Wong 

 
Ash Wednesday: 
Altar Guild: Suzanne Ball and Candy Willhite 
Linens: Candy Willhite 
 
The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 
Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Wednesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm 
Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm        Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 
Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 



 
 

 

February Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Avery Will February 3 

Peter Winkler February 3 
David Putelo February 08 
H. Edward Tracy February 14 
Catherine Montes February 17 
Kendra Elliott February 20 
Sarah Popp February 20 
Austin Hebert February 25 
John Henry Davies February 26 
Betsy Warner February 26 

 
 
 

Anniversaries 

 

Jeff and Kathy Kurtz February 4 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Christ Church  
407 East Seneca Street 
Manlius, NY  13104  
 
Change Service Requested 
 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 
Childcare is available during the 10:15 service. 

 
___________________________________ 

 
 

Interim Rector:  Pastor Richard Klafehn 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795 
E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Doris Stoddard 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795  
Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 
                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  
                          Friday closed 
Email:  church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 
 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 

 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, February 21. 
 

The next issue will cover the 
month of March. 

 
Please send articles to 

Deirdre Popp at newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org
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